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Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending September 22, 2017. 
 

1. Meeting Notes  
 

The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 
September 26th, beginning with Closed Session at 5:00 PM, 
followed by a meeting of the Richmond Housing Authority 
at 6:15 PM, and then by the City Council meeting at 6:30 PM.  The agenda may be 
found by clicking this link: Richmond City Council Agenda Packet. 
 

2. Youôre Invited: Cheers for the Promise on Wednesday, September 27th! 
 

Please join your neighbors and friends at East Brother Beer Co. for the first annual 
ñCheers for the Promiseò on Wednesday, September 27th, 4:00 PM ï 8:00 PM.  This 
event is a perfect way to kick off the new school year with a night of teacher 
appreciation and community celebration!    
 
As you know, the Richmond Promise is Richmondôs very own community-wide 
college scholarship fund and college success program. It is a unified effort between 
the City of Richmond, West Contra Costa Unified School District, Contra Costa 
College and the Richmond community to create a college graduating culture in 
Richmond and provide comprehensive support to help Richmond students realize 
their ambitions and succeed in college. 
 
This purpose of this event is to recognize and celebrate the teachers, counselors, 
and community partners who make the Promise a reality in Richmond.   
 
The stellar lineup of guest bartenders hustling for tips ï all of which are donated to 
the Richmond Promise scholarship fund ï include: 

¶ Mayor Tom Butt, City of Richmond 
¶ Matt Duffy, West Contra Costa Unified School District Superintendent 
¶ Bill Lindsay, Richmond City Manager 
¶ Mojdeh Mehdizadeh, Contra Costa College President 
¶ Jael Myrick, Richmond City Councilmember 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
http://www.eastbrotherbeer.com/home-1
http://www.promisecheers.eventbrite.com/
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Big thanks to East Brother Beer Co. and Curbside Kitchen for offering delicious food 
and beverage and donating all tips to the Richmond Promise scholarship fund!! 
 
Additional highlights include:  
 

¶ Giveaways! 

¶ Educator/Counselor Discounts! (Please bring your district badge if you have it!) 

¶ High fives & good times! 
 
Details: www.promisecheers.eventbrite.com   
 
Last, please be on the lookout for the opening of the 2017-18 Richmond Promise 
Scholarship on October 2nd! More info coming soon. 
 
Questions? Info@richmondpromise.org // 510-761-7231 
 

 
 

3. Community Workshop on Thursday, September 28th ï Strategic Plan for 
Richmondôs First Mile/Last Mile 

 
The City of Richmond is studying ways to enhance mobility within the community, 
and to and from Richmond and everyday destinations throughout the region. The 
study will identify ways to improve access to transit and connectivity across all types 
of travel. The outcome will be a ñFirst Mile/Last Mileò transportation strategic plan to 

http://www.curbsidekitchen.us/
http://www.promisecheers.eventbrite.com/
mailto:Info@richmondpromise.org
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focus transportation investments where they can have the biggest and most lasting 
impact. 
 
We invite and encourage you to come share your ideas about the communityôs 
transportation needs and strategies to help guide Richmondôs future transportation 
investments.  Please consider attending a special community workshop on the ñFirst 
Mile/Last Mileò plan to be held Thursday, September 28th from 6:00 PM ï 8:00 PM at 
the Richmond Memorial Auditorium, 403 Civic Center Plaza, in Richmond. 

 
For more information, please visit www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3485/First-MileLast-Mile-
Transportation-Strat or contact Lori Reese-Brown, Project Manager at (510) 620-
6869.  
 

 
 
 

4. City of Richmond Receives a ñChampion Awardò from GreenTrip 
 

 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3485/First-MileLast-Mile-Transportation-Strat
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3485/First-MileLast-Mile-Transportation-Strat
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TransForm, a nonprofit that focuses on the connections between transportation and 
housing, has developed several tools to help planners, developers, elected officials, 
and community members envision and create better housing.  One of these tools is 
GreenTRIP, which aims to reduce residentsô transportation and living costs by 
reducing parking and car trips, making walking and biking safer, and helping 
preserve open space. GreenTRIP allows policymakers and developers to quickly 
compare the effectiveness and cost of different strategies to reduce car trips, such 
as offering transit passes or car-share to residents, or separating out the cost of 
parking spots from rent. 
 
Recently, the City of Richmond was acknowledged by with a GreenTrip ñChampion 
Awardò for incorporating this useful tool into its zoning ordinance.  The award was 
accepted by Planning Department Project Manager Lina Velasco, who spearheaded 
this effort in Richmond.  Ms. Velasco was part of a VIP list of honorees that included 
Mayor Libby Schaaf of Oakland. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



5 
 
 

 
 

5. Global Learning Exchange for Building Equitable and Healthy Communities  
 

The City of Richmond recently participated in the Global Learning Exchange for 
Building Equitable & Healthy Communities, in which partners from India, Kenya, 
South Africa, East Oakland, and Richmond all had the opportunity to share tools, 
methods, and strategies for healthy and equitable community building.  The 
Exchange was developed in partnership with the UC Berkeley Institute of Urban and 
Regional Development. 
 
On September 12th, the City of Richmond hosted a site visit for the Exchange 
partners that included visits to Richmond City Hall, Pogo Park, and the RYSE Youth 
Center. The goal of the exchange was to identify potential collaborative partnerships 
and have a deeper understanding of the opportunities and challenges of healthy 
community building in different cultural contexts. 
 



6 
 
 

 
 

 
 

6. Resilient By Design Teams Visit Richmond 
 

Resilient by Design | Bay Area Challenge is a collaborative research and design 
project that brings together local residents, public officials and local, national and 
international experts to develop innovative solutions to the issues brought on by 
climate change that our region faces today.  
 
In a yearlong challenge, teams of engineers, architects, designers and other experts 
will work alongside community members to identify critical areas throughout the Bay 
Area and propose exciting, new, community-based solutions that will strengthen our 
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regionôs resilience to sea level rise, severe storms, flooding and earthquakes.  
 
The result will be 10 new implementable projects that offer an imaginative and 
collaborative approach to resilience. By seizing the critical need to address climate 
change as an opportunity to bring about a stronger, safer Bay, these teams are 
helping to protect shoreline communities and preparing for the local challenges 
brought on by sea level rise. 
 
This past September 14th, two bus loads of professional design teams visited 
Richmondôs Pt. Molate and the Beach Park Shoreline.  Approximately 85 architects 
and design professionals toured the features within Pt. Molate, and then spent time 
with table displays from the East Bay Regional Park District and The Watershed 
Project.  Visitors received presentations from immediate past Pt. Molate Community 
Advisory Committee Members Bruce Beyaert, Don Gosney and Chair Jim Hanson.  
Marilyn Latta of the State Coastal Conservancy spoke about the shoreline resilience 
projects completed and being planned for the Point San Pablo Peninsula.  Bobby 
Winston of Bay Crossings, and licensee within Pt. Molate, also spoke to the Resilient 
By Design Teams. 
 
Each design team will receive $250,000 for its work. 
Further information is available in this recent article:  
 
http://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/article/Design-teams-compete-for-best-solution-
to-11183611.php 

 

 
 
 

7. Meeker Slough Trash Capture Devices Installation 
 
The Department of Water Resource Recovery and Veolia are installing two 
hydrodynamic separators (capturing trash and sediments) in stormwater pipes that 
flow into Meeker Slough.  The project was made possible through a cooperative 
inter-agency agreement with Caltrans, and will significantly reduce the amount of 
trash deposited into Meeker Slough. 
 

http://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/article/Design-teams-compete-for-best-solution-to-11183611.php
http://www.sfchronicle.com/bayarea/article/Design-teams-compete-for-best-solution-to-11183611.php
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The stormwater water flowing via the concrete channel along South 32nd Street is 
the last tributary to Meeker Slough, and will be the next stormwater project that the 
Water Resource Recovery Department will tackle to further reduce the amount of 
trash in this location. 
 
For additional information, you can visit the project page here: 
 
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3491/Projects  
 

 
 

 
 

8. City Manager Chronicles 
 
I have listed below some of the topics for meetings that I attended during the past 
week in the hope that it provides an idea of the varied issues with which our 
organization deals routinely. 
 
Meetings and events of note this past week included: 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/3491/Projects
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¶ Met, along with Planning and Building Services Director Richard Mitchell, with 
staff members from the Department of Toxic Substances Control and 
representatives from Zeneca to discuss soil remediation at the Zeneca site; 

¶ Participated in a call with representatives from the Bay Area Council and several 
Bay Area cities to discuss the Request for Proposals by Amazon for their 2nd 
corporate headquarters location; 

¶ Assisted in the interview process for outside auditors of the Richmond Promise; 

¶ Met, along with Engineering/Capital Improvements Program Director Yader 
Bermudez, with representatives from Pogo Park and MIG to discuss the Yellow 
Brick Road project status; 

¶ Met with city managers of the other four West County cities, and RecycleMore 
Executive Director Stan Hakes, to discuss the long-term mission of the 
RecycleMore joint powers authority; 

¶ Met, along with City staff member Charice Duckworth and consultants Tia Ingram 
and Olson Lee, with representatives of Mercy Housing and CHDC to discuss the 
Hacienda rehabilitation project; 

¶ Attended a workshop presented by representatives of The Trust for Public Land 
to review their Climate Smart Cities project; 

¶ Met with IBEW representative Tom Hansen, together with Employment & 
Training Director Sal Vaca; 

¶ Attended the monthly Public Managers Association (Contra Costa city managers) 
meeting; 

¶ Attended the quarterly Disaster Council meeting on emergency preparedness; 

¶ Attended the Corporate Advisors Circle meeting of the Richmond Community 
Foundation; 

¶ Attended the State of our Schools Breakfast, hosted by the West Contra Costa 
Unified School District; 

¶ Attended my monthly ñcheck-inò meeting with West Contra Costa Unified School 
District Superintendent Matt Duffy. 

 
These meetings were in addition to attending the regular management staff 
meeting, agenda planning, reviewing staff reports to the City Council, doing 
department head ñcheck-ins,ò having discussions on various personnel matters, and 
having short discussions with staff, community members, members of the press, etc. 
 

9. YouthWORKS hosts Summer Youth Employment Program Recognition 
Reception 
 
At the conclusion of the 2017 YouthWORKS Summer Youth Employment Program 
(SYEP), staff hosted a Recognition Reception acknowledging participants who 
completed their summer work assignments. Each participant was awarded a 
Certificate of Completion and received valuable information from our local partners 
(LEAP, Job Corps, Richmond Promise, West Contra Costa Adult Education, Contra 
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Costa College, Urban Tilth, Kaiser School of Allied Health, Rising Sun, and 
LeadersUP) regarding educational and employment opportunities.  
 
During the summer, YouthWORKS placed 154 participants in a variety of 36 
worksites in the areas of government administration, public transit, technology, 
recreation, human services, animal rescue services, printing, science, technology, 
engineering and mathematics (STEM) education, early childhood development, and 
environmental conservation. Prior to being paired with local business leaders, 
participants completed a series of pre-employment workshops covering topics 
related to employer expectations, workplace communication, teamwork, stress 
management, conflict resolution and equal employment and workplace rights. 
Additionally, participants completed a comprehensive financial literacy workshop 
hosted by Mechanics Banks.   
 
The 2017 Summer Youth Employment Program was proudly sponsored by City of 
Richmond, Chevron, Kaiser Permanente, Kaiser Permanente School of Allied Heath, 
Mechanics Bank, RichmondBUILD, and RichmondWORKS.  
 
The Summer Youth Employment Program is designed to provide a platform for 
participants to receive a sense of economic empowerment by affording them an 
opportunity to gain additional income for their households, keep them out of criminal 
activities, and boost their self-confidence.  We look forward to linking many more 
participants to our local business partners next summer. 
 
For more information on YouthWORKS Summer Youth Employment Program 
(SYEP), please visit http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1139/Summer-Youth-
Employment-Program or call (510) 412-2044. 
 

  
 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1139/Summer-Youth-Employment-Program
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1139/Summer-Youth-Employment-Program
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10. Group Purchasing Solar Workshop ñSunSharesò ï 6:00 PM on Wednesday, 
September 27th 
 
Richmond residents are encouraged to participate in SunShares, a limited time, 
group buying energy procurement program that provides discounts on residential 
solar and electric vehicles. All Bay Area residents are eligible! The solar and electric 
vehicle pricing options can be viewed by visiting the SunShares website.  
 
The Bay Area SunShares program is led by the Business Council on Climate 
Change (BC3), and is aimed at leveraging group buying power to provide discounts 
and competitive financing options on solar installations and zero-emissions vehicles 
to eligible residents.  

 

The City of Richmond, Environmental and Health Initiatives Division, is partnering 
with neighboring cities and SunShares to host a Bay Area SunShares informational 
workshop for community members on Wednesday, September 27th from 6:00 PM to 
7:30 PM in the City Council Chambers at 440 Civic Center Plaza.  
 
Please RSVP for the workshop at https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bay-area-sunshares-
richmond-workshop-tickets-36672615781. 
 

http://www.bayareasunshares.org/
https://www.google.com/search?q=business+council+on+climate+change&rlz=1C1CHBF_enUS719US719&oq=business+council&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j0l5.4543j0j9&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
https://www.google.com/search?q=business+council+on+climate+change&rlz=1C1CHBF_enUS719US719&oq=business+council&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j0l5.4543j0j9&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bay-area-sunshares-richmond-workshop-tickets-36672615781
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bay-area-sunshares-richmond-workshop-tickets-36672615781

